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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. O O 9 . 2O 21

1 g IIAR 2021

All BLGF Regiona! Directors; AllAssessors and LocalTreasurers
of Provinces, Cities, and Lone Municipality in Metropolitan Manila;
and Others Concerned

SUBJECT Submission of Latest Approved Schedule of Market Values
(SMVs) and Other Pertinent Assessment lnformation of LGUs

ln line with Joint Memorandum Circular (JMC) No. 2010-01 dated 20 October 2010,
issued by the Department of the lnterior and Local Government (DILG) and the Department
of Finance (DOF), entitled "Enjoining All Provinceg Cffies and the Municipality of Pateros,
Metro Manila to Prepare the Schedule of Market Values (SMVs) of Real Property and to
Conductthe General Revision of Property Assessments in the Respective Jurisdicfions", and
for the purpose of updating the official records of this Bureau for FY 2021, all Provincial and
City Assessors, and the Municipal Assessor of the lone municipality within
Metropolitan Manila, in coordination with the concerned Iocal treasurer, are hereby
requested to furnish this Bureau with a certified copy of the latest ordinance/s and the
assessment levels and tax rates being used as basis for all real property assessment
within their respective territorial jurisdictions.

To facilitate the submission, please visit https://blgf.gov.ph/SMV/ to complete the
online questionnaire and compliance monitoring form, and to check if the resubmission of
SMV and the enabling and amendatory ordinance/s is required. All concerned assessors are
hereby enjoined to comply with this Circular no later than 15 April2O21.

All BLGF Regional Directors are hereby directed to monitor the compliance of all LGUs
within their respective jurisdictions and to extend the necessary technical assistance in
accomplishing the online forms. For inquiries or clarifications, please contact this Bureau's
Local Financial Data Analysis Division (LFDAD), via ltdad@blgf.gov.ph

For strict compliance

ffi
NINO RAYMOND B. ALVINA

Executive Director
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